
Appendix 3 - Consultation responses 

Type Received from Ward  Suggested proposals Response  Proposed change to the 
polling scheme 

Feedback before 
developing the proposals 

Cllr Gordon Tottenham 
Hale 

List of polling 
stations is fine 

Noted N/A 

Feedback before 
developing the proposals 

Cllr Peacock South 
Tottenham 

A portable building 
to be located in 
Cadoxton Avenue to 
reduce the walking 
distance for older 
people 

The walking distance for the 
school is 11 minutes which is 
within the limits set for the 
review.  The use of portable 
buildings is being minimised due 
to the limited facilities and the 
access challenges 

No 

Feedback before 
developing the proposals 

Cllr Cawley Harrison Crouch End Properties south of 
Crouch Hall Road 
could potentially be 
moved to Christ 
Church Crouch End 
to reduce the 
walking distance 

Proposal to move the boundary 
between CEN-A and CEN-B to the 
north, to make the walking 
distances more even 

Yes 

Feedback before 
developing the proposals 

Cllr Weston Hornsey Include the whole 
southern half of 
Nightingale Lane in 
HRN-D. 

There have been changes to the 
Hornsey ward polling districts in 
the last two reviews.  The 
walking distance is 11 minutes 
which is within the limits set for 
the review. The walking route is 
more logical from Nightingale 
Lane to Middle Lane Methodist 
Church so it was agreed that this 
change would be proposed 

Yes 

Feedback before 
developing the proposals 

Cllr Arkell Bounds Green Bounds Green Polling 
stations are fine 

Noted N/A 



Type Received from Ward  Suggested proposals Response  Proposed change to the 
polling scheme 

Feedback before 
developing the proposals 

Cllr Brennan Muswell Hill Noted the polling 
places are on the 
edge of the polling 
districts.  Also noted 
the risk of confusion 
with moving polling 
places and the 
capacity that is 
available in the 
Birchwood Hall for 
more than one 
polling station 

We try to spread the polling 
places as evenly as possible but 
sometimes due to the availability 
and suitability of venues this is 
not always possible 
 
Preference for minimising voter 
confusion is noted 

No 

email in response to the 
consultation 

Public response Not stated The maps provided 
were 
incomprehensible 

Clarified how the proposals were 
laid out and offered further help 
if this was needed 

N/A 

email in response to the 
consultation 

Public response 

Crouch End That the locations or 
polling areas were 
not provided for 
CEN-A and CEN-B 

Clarified how the proposals were 
laid out and offered further help 
if this was needed 

N/A 

email in response to the 
consultation 

Catherine West MP Noel Park A portable building 
at Shropshire Hall to 
reduce walking 
distance to Noel Park 
School 

The walking distance for the 
school is 10 minutes which is 
within the limits set for the 
review.  The use of portable 
buildings is being minimised due 
to the limited facilities and the 
access challenges 

No 

email in response to the 
consultation 

Catherine West MP Noel Park  A polling station 
outside the Sandlings  

The walking distance for the 
residents of the Sandlings to 
their polling station is six 
minutes, which is within the 
limits set for the review. The use 
of portable buildings is being 
minimised due to the limited 

No 



Type Received from Ward  Suggested proposals Response  Proposed change to the 
polling scheme 

facilities and the access 
challenges 

email in response to the 
consultation 

Catherine West MP Highgate A portable building 
on Tudor Close to 
reduce walking 
distance 

The walking distance for the 
residents at the south of the 
district to their polling station is 
10 minutes, which is within the 
limits set for the review.  As this 
involves a hill, alternative 
locations to make the polling 
stations more evenly spread 
across the polling district have 
been sought, but no suitable 
alternative fixed buildings have 
been found. 
The use of portable buildings is 
being minimised due to the 
limited facilities and the access 
challenges 

No 

email in response to the 
consultation 

Catherine West MP Stroud Green  A portable building 
for Chettle Court 

The walking distance for the 
residents of Chettle Court to 
their polling station is eight 
minutes, which is within the 
limits set for the review. The use 
of portable buildings is being 
minimised due to the limited 
facilities and the access 
challenges.  It was agreed that, 
due to the location of Chettle 
Court, that the boundary should 
be moved so the electors there 
vote at Hornsey Vale Community 
Centre  

Yes, but only in terms of 
revising the boundary 
rather than introducing an 
extra portable building 



Type Received from Ward  Suggested proposals Response  Proposed change to the 
polling scheme 

email in response to the 
consultation 

Catherine West MP Hornsey Distance for those 
North of Hornsey 
High Street for 
electors to going to 
Middle Lane 
Methodist Church.  
Also, the road is a 
barrier 

This was a change made in the 
2022/23 review to make the 
balance of electors more even 
due to the limited capacity at the 
Kurdish Advice Centre.   Main 
roads are used as a boundary for 
polling districts where possible 
 
The walking distance for the 
residents to their polling station 
is nine minutes, which is within 
the limits set for the review. The 
use of portable buildings is being 
minimised due to the limited 
facilities and the access 
challenges. 

No 

email in response to the 
consultation 

Catherine West MP Woodside Road is a barrier to 
the Cypriot Centre 

Main roads are used as a 
boundary for districts where 
possible. There are no suitable 
fixed buildings to the west of the 
main road. The use of portable 
buildings is being minimised due 
to the limited facilities and the 
access challenges. 

No 

email in response to the 
consultation 

Catherine West MP White Hart 
Lane 

Portable building in 
the north of the 
WHL-BH district 

It is proposed that the boundary 
between AHL-A and WHL-BH is 
moved south to run along the 
Crossway.  This will mean that 
some of the electorate currently 
allocated to Eldon Road Church, 
will move to Coles Park.  This will 
reduce the walking distance to a 
7-minute walk to Coles Park for 
those in the south of WHL-A. 

Yes, but only in terms of 
revising the boundary 
rather than introducing an 
extra portable building 

 


